
 

COMING BACK STRONGER 

Elementary and Secondary School 
Emergency Relief (ESSER) Fund 

The Brandywine School District has been 

allocated approximately $11M in ESSER 

II Funds and $25M in ESSER III Funds for 

a total of roughly $36M.  The District has 

developed a draft comprehensive plan 

based on known and potential needs. 

BSD’s Plan for ESSER II and ESSER III Relief Funds 

The Brandywine School District is 

committed to a successful transition 

back to in-person learning.  The 

challenges of the past fifteen months not 

only reinforced the value of face-to-face 

learning, it also showed the potential 

that technology holds to better 

personalize, engage, and enhance 

teaching and learning for all students. 

The strain, fatigue, and impact of the last 

fifteen months have greatly affected all 

students, families, and staff, some to a 

greater extent.  The funding provided 

through the Elementary and Secondary 

School Emergency Relief (ESSER) Fund 

are critical to getting our students and 

staff back on track as quickly as possible 

and also prepare for whatever the future 

may bring as we continue our fight 

against COVID-19. 

Looking Ahead to 2021.22 and Beyond 

Stakeholder Feedback 

The stakeholder survey was open from June 

25 through July 12.  Thank you to the parents, 

guardians, students, teachers, staff members, 

and community members that completed the 

feedback survey (survey now closed). 

We are in the process of revising our initial 
plan based on the feedback and will be 
resubmitting the revised plan to the Delaware 
Department of Education.  We will post the 
revised plan after receiving DDoE approval. 
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